DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE
AIR EDUCATION AND TRAINING COMMAND

22 December 2022

MEMORANDUM FOR AETC SQUADRON LEADERSHIP COURSE CONFERENCE ATTENDEES

FROM: AETC/CD
1 F Street, Building 900, Suite |
JBSA Randolph, TX, 78150-4324

SUBJECT: Authorization of Spouse Travel for the AETC/CC’s 2023 Squadron Leadership Courses

1. The Squadron Leadership Course (SLC) will be held at the Parr Club, IBSA-Randolph. The purpose
of the course is to provide inbound squadron commanders, senior enlisted leaders, and spouses across
AETC to connect in-person and to receive guidance and leadership perspective from the AETC/CC for
success as a Command Team. The 2023 SLCs are schedule for 23-27 January (23A), 27-31 March (23B),
8-12 May (23C), and 26-30 June (23D).

2. The spouse agenda includes in-person briefings with the AETC/CC, the AETC/CCC, the AETC/CC’s
spouse, Mrs. Robinson, and the AETC/CCC’s spouse, Mrs. Thompson. The spouses will receive
Leadership Development training and Key Spouse Mentor training as well as valuable information and
briefings from various agencies across AETC.

3. Unit Funded Invitational Travel Authorizations are approved for Spouses registered to attend the
AETC/CC’s 2023 Squadron Leadership Course, as it will further the interests of the DoD, the Air Force
and AETC. Compliance with applicable DoDlIs, AFls, and the JFTR has been confirmed by

HQ AETC/JAC via memorandum for HQ AETC/CD, dated 14 Oct 22.

4. If you have questions or concerns, please contact Colonel Brett Sowell at DSN 487-3005.

JAMES R. SEARS, JR.
Major General, USAF
Deputy Commander



